City of Brisbane

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council

FROM: Karen Kinser, Deputy Director of Public Works

VIA: Randy Breault, Director of Public Works/City Engineer via City Manager
DATE: Meeting of September 1, 2016

SUBJECT: 2016 Cold-in-Place Recycling Project (Project No. 9037)

Recommendation:

Approve the plans and specifications, and authorize publication of the Notice Inviting Bids for the
2016 Cold-in-Place Recycling Project (Project No. 9037).

City Council Goals:

To maintain and improve infrastructure. (#3)

Purpose:

Provide maintenance and repair to the southerly section of Bayshore Boulevard in Brisbane, utilizing a
more environmentally-friendly method than standard pavement rehabilitation.

Background:

This construction project will cold-in-place recycle and overlay Bayshore Boulevard from
approximately 650° south of Old County Road to the southern city limits, utilizing Measure A and Gas
Tax funds. Cold-in-place recycling of existing asphalt pavement allows for the immediate reuse of
failed asphalt concrete pavement without the expense and environmental impacts of both hauling the
material to a recycling facility and bringing back replacement material. Approximately 2,500 cubic
yards of asphalt concrete pavement will be recycled in place, in lieu of importing nearly 400 truckloads
of asphalt-concrete.

Traffic lanes will be closed during portions of the construction. Working hours will be between 7 a.m.
and 5 p.m. Inconveniences to the motoring public will be managed with a traffic control plan.

For California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) compliance, the project was determined to be

Categorically Exempt, and a Notice of Exemption was prepared on August 22, 2016. No further action
on this environmental determination is required by Council.

2016 Cold-in-Place Recycling Project (Project No. 9037)



Fiscal Impact:

Funds are programmed as follows for this project: FY 16-17 CIP  Fund 9037  §933,000.
The engineer’s estimate for this project 1s $826,000, and contingencies are estimated at $40,000.

Additional unspent sales tax and gas tax funds will be used for future pavement maintenance projects.

Attachments:

e 2016 Cold-in-Place Recycling Project Contract Documents

Deputy Director of Public Works
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Director of Public Works/City Engineer “City Managerf

A copy of supporting materials provided to the City Manager and Council Persons in connection with this agenda item is
available for public inspection and copying at 50 Park Place, City of Brisbane Department of Public Works, Brisbane, CA,
94005, Telephone: (415) 508-2130.
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